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The Canada Post Pension Plan Actuarial Valuation Results

On May 27, 2010, Canada Post filed an actuarial valuation of the Plan as of December 31, 2009 with the
federal pension regulator, the Office of the Superintendent of Financial Institutions. The valuation showed
that the Plan has a going-concern surplus of $568 million and a solvency deficit of $1.847 billion with a
solvency funded ratio of 89 per cent.  

Canada Post, as the Plan sponsor, is responsible for funding any Plan deficits. As a result of the solvency
deficit, Canada Post immediately started making special solvency payments on May 27, 2010 to begin
eliminating the solvency deficit and to bring the solvency funded ratio up to 100 per cent. This means that
Canada Post’s 2010 cash contributions to the Plan will be approximately $755 million (current service
contributions will be $330 million, while special payments to begin addressing the solvency deficit will be
$425 million).

For more information on actuarial valuations, please refer to the Canada Post Pension Plan 2009 Annual
Report mailed to you in May or read the communiqué on cpcpension.com under July Recent News.

Corporate Performance Results – March 2010

“Canada Post reported a profit in 2009 thanks in large part to a concerted effort company-wide to reduce
costs.  Our revenues fell $528 million below plan. This could have been devastating had we not taken
proactive measures to effectively contain costs,” said Wayne Cheeseman, Canada Post Chief Financial
Officer. “As a result, we reduced our planned cost of operations by $540 million.  Our results for the first
quarter of 2010 (up to March 31) show a slower-than-expected recovery from last year’s recession.  Once
again, effective cost controls throughout the company and in Operations in particular have helped to
offset weaker-than-expected revenues across all three lines of business.  Meeting our funding
requirements for Postal Transformation and the Plan are among our top financial priorities for 2010.”

Disclaimer:
The Canada Post Corporation Registered Pension Plan is referred to as the Plan in this publication. The official Plan
text governs your actual benefits from the Plan and is the final authority in any case of dispute. For more information
on terms used in this publication, please visit cpcpension.com. 
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